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To subscribe to this newsletter via email, fill out this form at http://eepurl.com/b2Rk9T. 
You will then receive an automated email. Reply to this automated email to secure your 
free subscription. 
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1.  Neighborhood Achievement Award Nominations Due Friday 
2.  Neighborhood Small Grants Materials Now Available Online 
3.  Traffic Calming Educational Materials Available to You 
4.  Youth Violence Prevention Week Grant Applications Due Thursday 
5.  HND Holds Public Input Meeting Tonight 
6.  Applications Open for City’s Community Agency Grant Funding  
7.  Milton Roberts Community Center Reopens on Monday 
8.  City of Knoxville Tree Board to Meet on Thursday 
9.  Knoxville Neighborhoods Calendar 
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Published by the City of Knoxville’s Office of Neighborhood Empowerment, we report 
news important to Knoxville’s residential neighborhoods. Include your neighborhood-
related event or meeting in this space. Call 215-3232. News deadline: 12 noon on 
Fridays. 
  
Like us on Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/KnoxvilleNeighborhoods  
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
1.  Neighborhood Achievement Award Nominations Due Thursday 
  
The deadline to nominate your neighborhood for the Neighborhood Achievement 
Awards is this Friday, Feb. 3 at 4:30 p.m.  Don’t miss this opportunity to receive 
recognition for the work you and your neighbors accomplished in 2022.  
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What creative, interesting, resourceful, clever projects did your neighborhood 
organizations do last year?   
  
Whether your organization is large or small, well established or brand new, your group 
is encouraged to apply for these awards, which showcase accomplishments by 
neighborhood groups during the 2022 calendar year.  
  
To apply, go to the Office of Neighborhood Empowerment (ONE)’s website, complete 
the nomination form, and email it to Courtney Durrett at cdurrett@knoxvilletn.gov, or 
mail it to the address below no later than 4:30 p.m. Friday, Feb. 3.  If you have 
questions, contact Courtney at 215-3456 or the above email.   
  
Examples of accomplishments include but are not limited to:  
  

● Beautification and place-making projects, green spaces and community gardens, 

and other physical improvements to the neighborhood;   

● Projects, events, and activities that focus on connecting neighbors with one 

another, such as street fairs, potlucks, home tours, holiday celebrations, and 

neighbors helping neighbors;  

● New or ongoing communication efforts such as newsletters, social media, and 

phone tree networks; and   

● Activities involved in launching, reviving, or strengthening a neighborhood group.  

 
New this year: Neighborhood Achievement Award recipients will receive a $100 prize 
(up from $75) and will be recognized at an invitation-only awards dinner in early March.    
 
We are excited to see what creative things you achieved in 2022! 
 
If mailing your application, send to the following address: 
 
Office of Neighborhood Empowerment 
400 Main Street, Room 546 
P.O. Box 1631 
Knoxville, TN 37901 
 
2.  NSGP Documents - Now Available on the Website 
 
The Neighborhood Small Grants Program (NSGP) provides competitive grants to 
neighborhood organizations located within Knoxville city limits. The goal of the program 
is to improve the quality of life in the neighborhood while building the capacity of the 
neighborhood organization to better serve the community.  
 
To receive grant funding for 2024, you must attend one of our mandatory workshops in 
the spring. Registration for these workshops is not open yet, but please put these dates 
on your calendar:  
 

https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/government/city_departments_offices/neighborhoods
mailto:cdurrett@knoxvilletn.gov
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/cms/one.aspx?portalId=109562&pageId=1958599


 

 

 Pre-Application Workshop A -  10 a.m. Saturday, April 15, 2023 (Zoom) 

 Pre-Application Workshop B -  6 p.m. Tuesday, April 25, 2023 (in person) 

 Pre-Application Workshop C - 5 p.m. Wednesday, May 3, 2023 (Zoom) 
 
Grant applications for the 2024 grant cycle are due on Monday, July 24, 2023. 
 
Here are the Guidelines and the Application: 
2024 Neighborhood Small Grants Program Guidelines 
2024 Neighborhood Small Grants Program Application 
 
For information about NSGP project ideas, visit ONE's Placemaking Guide. 
 
3.  Traffic Calming Educational Materials Available 
 
Did you know that ONE has traffic calming educational materials available online? 
 
The Education Toolbox is designed as support materials for a neighborhood-led, 
neighborhood-centric education campaign focused on your own neighbors’ driving 
habits as well as those who regularly drive through your neighborhood. Success will 
depend on you and your neighbors to create and manage an outreach effort that works 
for your neighborhood. 
 
You can use these ideas on their own—before your neighborhood group applies for the 
Neighborhood Traffic Safety Program (NTSP)—or in conjunction with an active NTSP 
application. 
 
For additional questions or more information about the Neighborhood Traffic Safety 
Program, please email Hayley Howard at hhoward@knoxvilletn.gov.  
 
4.  Youth Violence Prevention Week Grant Applications Due Thursday 
 
The City of Knoxville Office of Community Safety seeks to provide grant funding to non-
profit and community-based organizations that can provide services aimed at building 
awareness, education, and prevention of youth violence during National Youth Violence 
Prevention Week, April 24-28.  This work can be direct or indirect work with youth. 
 
Any organization looking to provide programming centered on this topic is encouraged 
to apply. Grants awarded may range from $500-$3,000.  
 
Applications must be turned in by 4:30 p.m. on Thursday, Feb. 2 in order to be 
considered. For more information, visit the Office of Community Safety website, or call 
or Mustafa Ali-Smith at 865-215-4429 or email malismith@knoxvilletn.gov.  
 
 
5.  HND Holds Public Input Meeting Tonight 
 

https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_109478/File/Neighborhoods/NSGP/NSGP_Guidelines_2024.pdf
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_109478/File/Neighborhoods/NSGP/NSGP_Application_2024.pdf
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_109478/File/Neighborhoods/Resources/ONE%20Placemaking%20Guide.pdf
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/cms/One.aspx?portalId=109562&pageId=3616126
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/cms/One.aspx?portalId=109562&pageId=9957972
mailto:hhoward@knoxvilletn.gov
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/UserFiles/Servers/Server_109478/File/CommunitySafety/2023-YVPW-MicroGrant-Application2.pdf
https://www.knoxvilletn.gov/government/city_departments_offices/community_safety


 

 

The City of Knoxville Housing and Neighborhood Development Department (HND) 
seeks residents’ feedback on its Year Four Annual Action Plan Update for the City’s 
Five Year Consolidated Plan. A public meeting will be held today, Tuesday, Jan. 31, at 
6 p.m., at the City’s Public Works Building, 3131 Morris Avenue, to discuss and hear 
input for the 2023-2024 plan. 

 
The Five Year Consolidated plan describes how the City intends to use three types of 
federal funds allocated by the U.S. Dept. of Housing and Urban Development (HUD): 
Community Development Block Grant (CDBG), HOME Investment Partnerships Act, 
and Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG). The Annual Action Plan Update 
accommodates for changes in community conditions and needs, funding resources, 
etc. that impact how federal funds should be allocated locally for the program year 
starting July 1, 2023. 
 

At this meeting, City staff will:  

 Discuss anticipated HUD and local funding for the 2023-2024 program year;  

 Review priority goals and objectives from its 2020-2024 Five Year Consolidated 

Plan;  

 Provide a description of unmet needs and gaps identified through consultation 

meetings with stakeholders, regarding: Non-housing community development 

needs (including economic development, neighborhood stabilization, public 

services, public facility and infrastructure improvements); homelessness needs; 

and affordable housing needs; 

 Describe the process for developing the draft 2023-2024 Annual Action Plan, 

including how the public may provide input; and  

 Inform agencies on how they may apply for grant funding to meet priority goals 

and objectives. 

Public input is required for HUD funding, but it’s also important to our city’s future 
to hear from residents about the needs and unmet needs concerning affordable 
housing and community development activities in our community. If you cannot 
make the meeting and would like to give input or have questions, please contact 
Linda Rust at lrust@knoxvilletn.gov or P.O. Box 1631, Knoxville, TN 37901. 
 
The draft Annual Action Plan will be available for public review and comment 
March 31 to April 30. 
 
6.  Applications Open For City’s Community Agency Grant Funding  
 
The City of Knoxville is now accepting applications from local non-profit organizations 
for grant funding available through the Community Agency Grant (CAG) program for 
Fiscal Year 2023-24, which begins July 1, 2023.  
 

mailto:lrust@knoxvilletn.gov


 

 

All completed and signed applications must be submitted by mail, in person, or 
electronically by 4 p.m. Thursday, Feb. 23. Late or incomplete applications will not be 
considered. 
 
CAG funding has two categories “Arts and Culture" and “Community and Social 
Services.”  

 
Arts and Culture includes museums, arts organizations, and groups that present and 
promote the performing arts and cultural experiences from a variety of heritages and 
backgrounds. Community and Social Services include organizations that meet a variety 
of community needs. Application forms are posted at KnoxvilleTN.gov/citygrants.  
 
During Mayor Indya Kincannon’s administration, Council has approved more than $5.3 
million in CAG funding to support dozens of arts & culture partners, non-profit service 
providers, youth-serving organizations, and other local partners that serve and connect 
Knoxville residents. 

 
Applicants are asked to illustrate how their activities and programs help the City meet its 
core goals and priorities: public safety; healthy and connected neighborhoods; 
sustainability and thriving businesses; and good jobs.  

 
Applying agencies must operate within Knoxville city limits, be certified as a nonprofit for 
a minimum of five years, and be registered as a charitable organization with Tennessee 
Secretary of State or have a current exemption.   
 

For additional information about the Community Agency Grant program, or to obtain an 
application by mail, visit KnoxvilleTN.gov/citygrants or contact Jennifer Searle at 
jsearle@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-2267.  
 
7.  Milton Roberts Community Center Reopens on Monday 
 
You are invited to the Milton Roberts Community Center Reopening Celebration taking 
place this Monday, Feb. 6, at 4:30 p.m., 5900 Asheville Hwy.  
 
If you have any questions about the event, please contact Aaron Browning at 
abrowning@knoxvilletn.gov.  
 
8.  City of Knoxville Tree Board to Meet on Thursday 
 
The City of Knoxville Tree Board will meet this Thursday, Feb. 2, 8:30 a.m. in the Public 
Works Service Center, 3131 Morris Ave.  
 
The Tree Board was established more than 30 years ago in an effort to create a better 
tree canopy in Knoxville. The Board is made up of volunteers from Knoxville and Knox 
County who, regardless of their experience in the green industry, are passionate about 
the tree canopy in Knoxville.  

http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/citygrants
http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/citygrants
http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/citygrants
http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/citygrants
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http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/citygrants
http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/citygrants
mailto:jsearle@knoxvilletn.gov
mailto:abrowning@knoxvilletn.gov


 

 

 
For any questions about the Tree Board or its upcoming meeting, reach out to the 
Board at treeboard@knoxvilletn.gov.  
 
The City of Knoxville ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and 
activities to comply with Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II laws and reasonably 
provides: translation, interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, 
auxiliary aids and services.  
 
To request language translation services, contact the City’s Human Resources 
Department at titlevi@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-3100. For disability accommodations, 
contact City ADA Coordinator Stephanie Brewer Cook at scook@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-
215-2034 at least 72 hours before the meeting. 
 
9.  Knoxville Neighborhoods Calendar (click link for online calendar) 
  
Call 865-215-3232 to include your neighborhood event or meeting in this Google 
calendar. 
 
The City of Knoxville ensures meaningful access to City programs, services, and 
activities to comply with Civil Rights Title VI and ADA Title II laws and reasonably 
provides translation, interpretation, modifications, accommodations, alternative formats, 
auxiliary aids and services. 
 
To request language translation services, contact the City’s Human Resources 
Department at titlevi@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-215-3100. For disability accommodations, 
contact City ADA Coordinator Stephanie Brewer Cook at scook@knoxvilletn.gov or 865-
215-2034 at least 72 hours before the meeting. 
  
Other Calendars 
Additional online calendars that cover events outside the neighborhood realm include: 

● Arts & Culture Alliance (There’s More to Knoxville) 
● Arts & Fine Crafts Center Classes (City of Knoxville) 
● City of Knoxville General Calendar 
● Parks and Rec Community Programming  

 
The City of Knoxville requires a permit to operate a short-term rental property. Details 
and a list of short-term rental permits are located on the City’s website here. 
 
About This Newsletter 
** This Advisory is produced on most Tuesdays of the year. 
** Ideas and contributions are welcome. We reserve the right to edit submissions. 
** Deadline for news & calendar items: 12 p.m. Fridays. 
** May be copied and forwarded via neighborhood email lists and newsletters. 
** See past issues at our website:  http://www.knoxvilletn.gov/neighborhoods  
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** Don’t have internet access? Call 865-215-4382 if you need a copy of a particular     
document. 


